
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
Legislative Division of Post Audit 
800 SW Jackson, Suite 1200 
Topeka, KS 66612-2212 
voice:  785.296.3792 
fax:  785.296.4482 
web: www.kslpa.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
TO:  Members, Legislative Post Audit Committee 
FROM:  Katrin Osterhaus, IT Audit Manager 
DATE:   December 13, 2018 
SUBJECT:  KanLicense IT Project Monitoring– Close Out  
 
 
K.S.A. 46-1135 directs our office to conduct continuous audits of ongoing information 
technology projects by state agencies, including systems development and implementation. Our 
primary objective in monitoring IT projects is to identify when a project is at risk of failure due 
to scope, schedule, cost, or quality problems.  
 
We have concluded our monitoring activities for the Department of Revenue’s KanLicense 
(formerly KanDrive) IT project, which went live on October 23, 2018. The KanLicense system: 
 

 includes the conversion of the current Kansas driver’s license system from a legacy 
mainframe to a modern, web-based software framework. 

 issues and manages REAL ID compliant driver’s licenses and identification cards. 
 tracks driver’s license actions and interfaces with law enforcement and other state 

agencies who depend on information from that system. 
 
Several contractors were involved in this project, as well as the federal American Association of 
Motor Vehicle Administrators (AAMVA) which certified the system before it went live. 
 
We have monitored this IT project since February 2016. With the system rollout in October 
2018, and the agency completing its close-out activities, we have ended our monitoring efforts.  
Agency officials report the final project cost at $8.7 million. 
 
  
 
 
 
 


